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	ASH CARTWRIGHT & KELSEY

Church of England (AIDED) Primary School

Through God’s love and strength all flourish

Our Christian vision guides our journey to provide a rich, well-rounded education enabling all to become the very best that God intended. We treat adults and pupils with love and dignity in a space where Christian values are developed and everyone can flourish.

community, friendship, joy, forgiveness, perseverance, creation


	Head Teacher

Mrs F Crascall

School Road,

Ash, Canterbury.
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	Tel:  01304  812539

Fax: 01304  813853

E. Mail: office@ashckschool.org


19th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

As you are doubtless aware, as of Monday 23 March, all academies and schools in England will be closed until further notice. We are writing to provide you with the best information that we have available at present. Further updates will be provided as and when we are able. If you wish to read the statement from the Secretary of State for Education, Gavin Williamson, it can be found here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/schools-colleges-and-early-years-settings-to-close
There will be no SATs tests and no phonics screening in year 1 – performance data will not be published for this academic year. 
Work

All pupils should undertake the remote learning that will be provided for them on the school website next week – please check your child’s class page. We will update this work periodically as needed and this will link into what the children would have been learning in class.
Absence coding

Throughout the period of school closure all pupils will be ‘Y’ coded. No absences, authorised or unauthorised, will be registered against pupils.

Free School Meals

We are conscious that a number of children eligible for Free School Meals. The most recent DFE advice on this states:

To support children eligible for free school meals, schools will be able to purchase meals or vouchers for supermarkets or local shops. The government has also confirmed that the total value of vouchers offered to each eligible child per week will exceed the rate it pays to schools for free school meals, recognising that families will not be buying food in bulk and may therefore incur higher costs. The final amounts will be confirmed shortly. Effective immediately, schools will be able to order vouchers directly from supermarkets or shops in their communities to be emailed or printed and posted to families, and they will have their costs covered by the Department for Education. Guidance for schools will be published shortly.

Whole school meals, as a company would like to continue using the school kitchens to prepare and cook takeaway meals for ALL FSM entitled children, key worker and vulnerable children. They will provide takeaway containers and carry out bags. 
 
We anticipate that we will be able to facilitate this from Day 1 of the school closures. Please let me know if you would like to take up this offer. 
Pupils who may attend

Quite rightly, we will be expected to make provision for two specific groups of pupils: those whose parents or carers are key workers and those who have an Education & Healthcare Plan (EHCP). 

Please note that we will only be able to make provision for pupils who fall into these two criteria. There will be no exceptions. We realise that this will be troublesome for some parents/carers, but we cannot start making individual arrangements in the interests of fairness, consistency and achieving the purpose of school closures (minimising social contact). School dinners will be available as usual. 

We are awaiting definitive guidance on what constitutes ‘key workers’. For now, our working definition is that key workers include NHS staff, teachers, police officers and PCSOs, prison officers, probation staff, armed forces, social workers, firefighters, workers in logistics (transport, delivery, refuse collection etc) and civil service personnel. We will provide a definitive definition when it becomes available. For now, if you believe you are a key worker and your occupation does not fall within this list please give me a ring to discuss. 

We regret very much having to put these arrangements in place and we thank you for your understanding and support. We would like to take the opportunity to publicly thank all our wonderful staff who have worked so hard this week to allow us to keep the school open and the support from our fabulous governors has been very welcome
Our whole community is in our thoughts and prayers. We hope you are all able to navigate the next period of time with minimal difficulty and we look forward very much to when our school can be reunited and return to normal. That time will come and we will be ready!
Best wishes

Fiona Crascall

Headteacher

Nick Hassall

Chair of Governors
